Coastal Quilters Guild 

Board Meeting Minutes

April 18, 2013

Present: Sue Kadner, Elaine Rottman, Irelle Beatie, Carol Fay, Patty Six, Julie Mock, Karen Pickford, Mary Maxwell, Barbara MacCallum, Ranell Hansen, Edalee Keehn
The meeting was called to order at 6:36.  President, Carol Fay welcomed everyone.

The minutes of the March Board Meeting and the April General meeting were approved.

Treasurer’s Report – Sue Kadner 

The financial report through March was distributed. Questions were asked about how much the Opportunity Quilt made. Sue Kadner will bring a year-to-year comparison to the May meeting. She reported that she has prepared a year end projection and believes that because we made more from the Quilt Show than budgeted, we will end about even and should not have to withdraw money from one of the CDs. She asked that anyone who anticipates large expenditures before the end of the fiscal year to let her know.

A discussion started about the 2013-14 budget.  For the last three years expenses have intentionally been more than income so we could reduce our surplus but we can not keep doing that and there is no plan for any fund raiser that would bring in extra funds (such as the auction) in 13-14.  One way to reduce expenses would be to send the newsletter by email only; this would reduce expenses by at least half.  

A motion was made, seconded and passed that we would send the newsletter out by email only effective with the June issue.  This will be announced at the May meeting. Membership renewal forms will reflect the change. Those who do not have email (fewer than 30) will be able to pick up a hard copy at the meeting. Beginning in the 2014-2015 fiscal year, there could be a charge for this service.


It was also decided that if this is an extreme hardship for a member, we will make 
special arrangements on a case by case basis. (Information provided by Sue 
Kadner).

Board and Committee Reports


Programs – Ranell Hansen



Ranell reported that she and Suzy Pelovsky went to SCQG and met some 


interesting teachers. Suzy will take on the Program position for next year.



Carol brought up the subject of the July program. Should we have a fabric 


and book sale? Should we focus on new members? Irelle expressed concern 


that people are not taking workshops. She suggested that we have a round 


table discussion at the July meeting about what kind of workshops people 


would attend, what they would like the Guild to provide. Ranell reported 


from her survey, that fully a quarter of those who turned in a survey said 


that they work on Fridays.




Carol suggested that the Board coordinate the July meeting and go back to 


the potluck format. A sign-up would be sent around for people to take on 


small jobs such as pour water, set tables, clean up, etc.



Several suggestions were made for the entertainment, including introducing 


new members, having hostesses take care of the new members, sharing 


quilts that have been made through the year or that are interesting (Super 


Show and Tell). The Board members will think about the options over the 


next month and 
make some decisions at the next meeting.



Carol will develop a sign-up sheet and asked each of the Board members to 


take responsibility for each of the “committees.”


Workshops -Julie Mock



We had 14 paid members at the last workshop and have 15 so far for the 


next one—Christine Barnes, Color Camp for Quilters. David Taylor will be 


here in August. He will do a workshop, Floral Pictorial Applique. 


Community Quilts – Barbara MacCallum



Barbara reported that the Hillside House quilt presentation will be at 



the June meeting. That is problematic because of the Challenge. Because of 


the busy meeting they will make the presentation at the May meeting. They 


are going to make a presentation of the quilts and will let the Hillside House 


people select the ones that best fit their residents.



She announced that Jackie Carr, Marian Jones and Bonnie Epperson will take 

over the Community Quilts positions for the 2013-2014 year.

Challenge – Karen Pickford and Mary Ballard



Karen gave the order of events for the Challenge. She would like to award 


two workshop passes to a couple of the winners. This was approved. She 


also asked for an additional budget in case they do not get enough donations 

for prizes. Additional funds were approved up to a couple hundred dollars.

Parliamentarian – Irelle Beatie  


Irelle presented the slate for the 2013-2014


Officers


President
 


Carol Fay


Vice President Programs
 Suzy Pelovsky


Speaker Liaison


Patti Six and Lou Ann Smith


Workshop Coordinators

Julie Mock


Recording Secretary

TBD


Corresponding  Secretary
Elaine Rottman


Treasurer



Toni Persival


Parliamentarian


Mary Maxwell


Membership


Becky Gallup


Public Relations


TBD


Committee Chairs


2014 Harvest of Colors

Irelle Beatie




Block of the Month

Adela Laband, Julie Cohen, Irelle Beatie


2014 Challenge Quilts

Una Lopez, Lynn Manchester


Coast Lines Distribution

Naomi Hicks, Mary Ringer


Coast Lines Editor

Mary Ballard


Coast Lines Layout

Jean Phillips


Community Projects

Bonnie Epperson, Marion Jones, Jackie Carr


Door Prizes



Cathe Hedrick, Irelle Beatie


Librarian



Jean McCaffrey, Elaine Kovar, Ann Marx, Carol 







Barringer


Refreshments


TBD


Satellite Group Coordinator
TBD


Sunshine Chair


Dee Johnson


Webmaster



Bonnie Barber


Welcome Committee

Dee Johnson


Irelle read the bylaws regulations regarding the election of officers (found on 

page 39 of the Handbook).  She also asked permission to poll the members 


in writing about whether they would support a “garage sale” open to the 


public during the 
summer. The member would “buy” a table and keep the 


proceeds of their 
sales. The group approved the ballot.

Membership – Becky Gallup

Becky passed out the membership renewal form.  Changes will be made to  


be parallel with the new newsletter distribution.

There was a discussion about raising the membership dues to $35.  Sue Kadner reported that we are negative about $6000 per year.  (See above.)  Various ideas and opinions were discussed regarding the need to watch our expenses. We have already cut the size of one of the storage rooms and the email only newsletter will save money. Some of the ideas suggested were cutting back by one program, going dark in the summer, identifying expenditures that can be cut.  There was no consensus. A motion was made, seconded and passed to raise the dues to $35. Reducing expenditures will also be considered at the May or June Board meeting.

.

Other Reports


Patti Six mentioned that she has purchased quilt stands and that she is 


planning a bus to Long Beach.



Irelle Beatie – Garage/Yard sale



Irelle reported that we can have the garage sale at the community center.  


She will confirm the fee and the table arrangements. It will be held in the 


parking lot to the right of the building as you view it from the street. People 


will buy a table and must “man” their own table. If people have donations, 


there will be a Guild table with Guild members taking shifts. The focus will 


be on quilting and sewing materials as well as craft items. It will be 



advertised on Craig’s list.  It was suggested that the fee should be $25 for a 


“parking space sized space.”  Ranell asked if non-members could be 



included. It was decided that a certain number of tables would be 



reserved for members only and the rest could be non-members. Ranell 


said that she thought it would be more successful if non-members were 


allowed. Sue suggested that the item be tabled until the May Board meeting 


when we have the data from the member survey. Discussion continued 


regarding the date of the sale. The 
group decided to go ahead with the sale 


on the Sunday after the Guild meeting, August 10. The e-blast will go out 


announcing the event. Irelle will still distribute the survey to get an idea of 


how many people will take part.

New Business


Refreshments discussion


Cynthia and Ann are handling May themselves. Board members are asked to 

check with them to see how they are doing. In June, the Board members 


will do the refreshments. July will be taken care of with the potluck. Carol 


will send around a sign-up for the potluck. Carol asked us to be thinking of 


how we want to handle refreshments for 
next year?  If no one comes 



forward, we will eliminate the activity.


Closing up building after meetings…remember to check lights, doors and windows


Refund policy – Tabled until the May meeting.


Carol requested that each Board officer review your job description from the 
website and be prepared to discuss updates at the May board meeting.

Adjourn

Respectfully submitted,  

Mary Maxwell

Recording Secretary
